
Board of Health Meeting 

Emergency Remote Participation Meeting 

May 06, 2020 

 

Present: Tyler Nims, Chairman, Mark MacDonald, Vice Chair, Paul Armstrong, Clerk, Gary Russell, 

Assistant Director, Jane Landry,COVID-19 Nurse. 

The Board of Health Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. 

Mr. MacDonald opened with reading about the Senior Clap-Out and were it would start at the Fair 

Grounds, travel past all the town’s schools and end at the High School and return home. 

The High School’s Clap-Out route was proposed May 1st and updated May 4th, to be held May 27, 2020 at 

2:00p.m.  It was asked for clarity of the route and that was to be set by the police and supervised by the 

school and parents.  The members of the Board talked about separation of students and the use of the 

cars. And there was a motion to approve. 

The Governor’s face covering order was discussed, asked to be on the Town’s web site. 

Mrs. Landry read attachment “B” as part of the face covering order as well as both Mr. MacDonald and Mrs. 

Landry read the Marshfield face covering order as drafted by Mr. Robert Galvin, Town Counsel.  There 

were no questions from those present or from the outside.  Those in favor of the Governor’s Order, the” I’s” 

have it. 

  

The members discussed what may happen on May 18th when the governor’s order was to end. 

Regarding marina complaints, Mr. Armstrong made calls and we are to use the Town Counsel’s script. 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

 


